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1. Introduction
1.1. pteg represents the six English Passenger Transport Executives (PTEs) in England which between them serve more than eleven million people in Tyne and Wear (‘Nexus’), West Yorkshire (‘Metro’), South Yorkshire, Greater Manchester, Merseyside (‘Merseytravel’) and the West Midlands (‘Centro’).  Leicester City Council, Nottingham City Council, Transport for London (TfL) and Strathclyde Partnership for Transport (SPT) are associate members of pteg, though this response does not represent their views. The PTEs plan, procure, provide and promote public transport in some of Britain’s largest city regions, with the aim of providing integrated public transport networks accessible to all.
2. Response
2.1. Having figures for the proportion of urban trips under five miles at the regional level will provide statistics of limited value at that level of aggregation. District / PTE level might be more useful.
2.2. On bus service reliability in Metropolitan areas (half of all bus travel outside London) the PTE is the body responsible for overseeing strategy and delivery of bus services - not the District. It could be argued that therefore it would be better if this data should be made available at a PTE level. Especially when in a number of PTE areas bus routes cross District boundaries as well as being part of continuous built up areas. Either way it is arguable that having reliability data at a District or PTE level is of little value given the very local nature of bus services and the distinctive nature of the localities served. RTI data allows for bus service reliability information to be provided on a route basis (which would be of value to passengers) yet at present this information is not available to passengers. 
In London this information is available here:
http://www.tfl.gov.uk/tfl/businessandpartners/buses/boroughreports/default.asp?route=14
2.3. Other datasets that the DfT should be making available should include the proportion of the bus fleet by Euro standard by region. The UK is in breach of EU limits for noxious air pollutants and in some urban areas buses make a significant contribution to air quality problems. An understanding of the rate at which the bus fleet is being modernised. and becoming cleaner, would help contribute to both national and sub-national strategies for investment in the bus fleet.

2.4. In relation to the DfT’s intention to ensure that the majority of ticketing is smart by 2014 it would be useful to have datasets available on the proportion of the bus fleet fitted with smartcard readers by region.

2.5. In relation to the targets in DDA legislation for improving the accessibility of the bus and train fleet it would be helpful to have datasets on the accessibility of the bus fleet by region and the train fleet by franchise area.

2.6. In relation to the Government’s objective of rebalancing the economy the DfT should set out the public spend per head of population on transport, by region and investment levels by rail franchise.

